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Our Outdoor Pool opens on 

Memorial Day weekend, sig-

nifying the start to summer 

here at Watergate at Land-

mark (WAL). The pool be-

comes the gathering place for 

many residents and their fami-

lies. Your management team 

is working hard to ensure the pools are in tip-top shape to 

handle the crowds. This year, we have a new lifeguard 

team. Drop by the pool sometime and welcome them! 
 

Metro Station Shutdown 

The WAL shuttle bus will continue to operate (on the 

same schedule) during the upcoming Metro south of the 

Reagan Airport shutdown. As best as we know, current 

Metro plans state the trains will stop running for 3 months 

(Memorial Day to Labor Day) for maintenance and re-

pairs. WAL and Fleet Transportation, our shuttle bus 

company, are working with WMATA to ensure our bus 

has a place to drop off and pick up passengers at the Van 

Dorn Station. The temporary drop-off/pickup location for 

this period will be in the Kiss and Ride Parking Lot. Met-

ro will provide free shuttle buses from the Van Dorn Met-

ro Station to take passengers to Reagan National Airport 

Station.  
 

Another option just outside the front gate are the Metro 

Express buses (Bus 21 A) dur-

ing the a.m. and p.m. rush hours 

that take you to the Pentagon. 

From there you can transfer to 

the Blue or Yellow Line Train. 

Be sure to sign up to receive 

Fleetôs notices by texting 

ñWatergateò to 313131 to get 

daily up-to-the-minute information on our communityôs 

shuttle bus. You can also subscribe to WMATAôs Twitter 

page for the most recent news on their free shuttle buses. 
 

We Want Your Input for Suggestions for Commercial 

Activities! 

Since January, the Ad Hoc Committee on Potential Com-

mercial Activities met two or three times a month to dis-

cuss various options for increasing commercial activities 

on our property. The group is currently writing the first 

phase briefing. Within a month or two, the second phase 

briefing will be presented to the Board. The members 

have spent many hours developing options for the com-

munity to consider. I applaud their volunteer commitment 

and efforts.  They have developed a survey that, upon 

Board approval, will provide residents additional avenues 

for them to express their opinions on potential commer-

cial activities they desire in the future.  
 

The Committee discussed adding the following: concierge 

service, pet services, pet washing station, packing and 

shipping services, complimentary coffee stations in build-

ing lobbies, ATM machines in building lobbies, vending 

machines in building lobbies, video arcade, window 

washing service, IT support services, residential golf sim-

ulator, electric car charging station and spa services.  
 

These are possible additions to the community. In no way 

does this list reflect approval, as there is an extensive pro-

cess to review and approve any recommendations on this 

matter. There is still time for residents to express their 

opinions or add to the possibilities. Please share your 

thoughts by contacting LaShonda Graham at 

ea2bod@watergateatlandmark.com or better yet, come to 

one of our meetings and provide input there! 
 

Upper Terrace Update 

The Upper Terrace is a subject of much discussion con-

cerning the water runoff and the drainage system that re-

directs water from the Terrace and nearby buildings. A 

contracted engineer studied the drainage system and pre-

pared a report. The Board received and accepted their re-

port and findings during the April Board Meeting.  The 

Project Review Committee ðwhich is the lead committee 

overseeing the projectð received input from the Infra-

structure Committee as they evaluated the report and rec-

ommended actions to correct the issues so that we may 

enjoy the Upper Terrace and have water drain properly 

away from the Community Center. Some of the planter 

beds will be redeveloped with landscaping changes, sky-

light system replacement, clean under the pavers and 

plumbing work on the drainage pipes.  Other recommen-

dations include a stairway enclosure and raising the stair 

threshold leading to Bldg. 2ôs garage and inside the Com-

munity Center.   

 

The next Board Meeting is Tuesday, May 28 at 7:30 p.m. 

in the Terrace Lounge. Please mark your calendar and 

plan to attend. Hope to see you on Opening Day at the 

Outdoor Pool! 

PRESIDENTõS UPDATE 
By Gary Dahl, Board President 

Our shuttle bus will drop off riders in the Kiss 

and Ride Parking Lot at Van Dorn Metro during 

the Metrorail shutdown. 

https://twitter.com/wmata
https://twitter.com/wmata
mailto:ea2bod@watergateatlandmark.com


Wheel  

 

 

May 2019   Page 3 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

News    

  Outdoor Pool Season 04 

Reserve a Gazebo 06 

New to Watergate? 08 

Grill It Up  09 

 

 

Features  

Heart of a Lion  10 

Sunday on the Terrace 12 

Science Club  13 

Pet of the Month  21 

 

Events 

  Activities Recap 14 

 Future Shuttle Trips 16 

Upcoming Events 18 

May Kids Club  20 

Community Calendar 23 

ON THE COVER: 

TAKE A SPLASH 
 

You know itôs Outdoor Pool 

Season when May comes around. 

Thereôs plenty of space to take a 

swim, lounge in the sun, mingle 

with neighbors, or meditate as 

you hear the calming flow of the 

waterfall. Read page 4 to make 

sure youôre prepared to enjoy the 

Outdoor Pool this season! 
Photo: Tom Curry 
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Email commgr@watergateatlandmark.com  to submit original content (e.g. 

articles, phots ) for consideration. High quality photos recommended (300 dpi 

or greater). Content decisions are made by management and are not 

guaranteed.  
 

The Wheel does not warrant or assume any legal liability or responsibility 
for any information, product or service represented within our magazine.  

Anyone using the information provided by The Wheel whether medical, 
legal, business or other, does so at their own risk, and by using such 
information agrees to indemnify The Wheel from any and all liability, loss, 
injury, damages, costs and expenses (including legal fees and expenses) 
arising from such use.  
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